
WARD 3 SHORT TERM FAMILY HOUSING (STFH) 
PHASE I PARKING STRUCTURE PROJECT WEEKLY UPDATE

February 23, 2018

Project Status: 
• The demolition of the existing retaining wall is ongoing and scheduled to be complete by the end of February    
• Sheeting and shoring installation is ongoing and scheduled be completed by the end of February
• Foundation system (Cast Auger Pile) is approximately 50% complete, scheduled to be completed by Mid-

March 
Community Advisory: 
• DGS takes residents' concerns regarding their homes very seriously. To ensure that DGS follows the proper 

procedures related to any such concerns, we reached out to the District's Office of Risk Management 
(DCORM) for their assistance. Based on their guidance, property owners who believe that their properties 
have been negatively affected by the construction must file an official claim with DCORM, as required by 
Section 12-309 of the District of Columbia Code. More details can be found on the link 
below https://orm.dc.gov/service/tort-liability-claim

• Dump truck activity to and from the site is ongoing
• During the week of February 26th, there will be a large delivery; traffic patterns will not change. Smoot will 

ensure flag men are on site assisting with traffic control and safety.
• Precast (parking deck) is scheduled to commence in March

Questions? Please direct all inquiries to STFHprojects.dgs@dc.gov

For your safety, only authorized personnel are allowed to access the construction site
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